
 
 

  
Regional Office of Education Report 

  
December  2024 

 
 It is hard to believe but the end of first semester is approaching quickly. 
December provides our staff the opportunity to summarize all the work we have been 
doing so we can report our progress to the state and federal agencies that administer our 
grants. It also provides us with a few days to recharge while our school districts are on 
winter break. This will end up providing us some time to prepare to hit the ground 
running when the second semester starts. We will again combine our shortened January 
report with our normal February report. I hope everyone has a wonderful Christmas and a 
great start to the New Year! 

 

  
Professional Learning & Educational Services 

  

Current Programs - Office of Professional Learning & Educational Services 

Induction & Mentoring 

Community Partnership Grant/IDPH Trauma Grant 

Education Pathway Endorsement 

Manufacturing, Health Science & Agriculture Endorsement Programs 

Elevating Special Educators 

School Improvement & Strategic Planning 

School Improvement Cooperative (instructional coaching, training, networking) 

Social Emotional Learning/Trauma/Youth Mental Health First Aid/TRS I-A 

Early Childhood Professional Learning 

Family Education & Engagement 



 
 

NEXUS Family Support Services 

Student Attendance 

Computer Science Capacity Building 

Afterschool Program 

Preschool for ALL Expansion 

 

Office of Professional Learning & Ed Services: Professional Learning & School 
Improvement 

 
● The Office Professional Learning & Educational Services is excited to announce that we 

have been awarded a Preschool for ALL Expansion grant through the Illinois State 
Board of Education. The grant proposed partnering with Dixon YMCA and Dreaming 
Tree preschool in Dixon to open four full day preschool classrooms serving 80 children 
ages 3-4.  

● ROE 47 is partnering with the Illinois and National Science Teacher Association and the 
Illinois State Board of Education to provide statewide professional learning to support the 
implementation of the Illinois Science Standards in Fy 25. 

● Active school with TRS-IA or RSSI plans to support trauma responsive schools include: 
Amboy Central Elementary, Amboy Jr High School, Amboy High School, Center for 
Change, Chana Educ Center, Southside School (Morrison), Polo High School, Rock 
Falls Middle School, Dillon Elementary (RF), Merrill Elementary (RF), Riverdale (RF), 
Lincoln Elementary (Sterling), Paw Paw Elementary & Jr High, Monroe Center, Sauk 
Valley Deanery. 

● ROE 47 has launched a year-long social media campaign to raise awareness of trauma, 
reduce stigma, and promote resilience. Posts are available each Monday on Facebook. 
○ Childhood trauma leaves a lasting impact, affecting not only individuals but 

also generations to come. By raising awareness about the complexities of 
childhood trauma and promoting understanding, we can foster a more 
compassionate and supportive environment for children who have 
experienced these challenging events. Join us as we embark on a journey to 
create a resilient community where every child feels safe, seen, and heard. 
Together, we can break the cycle of trauma and empower individuals to heal 
and thrive. 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

Office of Professional Learning & Ed Services: Parent Engagement & Community 
Outreach 

 
● Over 20 families joined our November Parent University session on “Cracking the 

Code: Understanding Your Child’s Behavior”. Parent University sessions are held 
monthly on zoom at no cost to families. 

● To date, ROE 47 has 142 partners on its IRIS referral platform. There have been 
2,960 referrals and 1632 families served. IRIS is an Integrated Referral and Intake 
System that works to connect local agencies with one another to streamline online 
client referrals. IRIS supports warm hand-offs for families, closes the communication 
loop for referring organizations, tracks outcomes, and provides a clear data-driven 
picture of partner capacity to improve the process over time. The image below is 
called a kumu and demonstrates the interconnected nature of referrals made in the 
IRIS platform to date. ROE 47 is currently looking for sector champions (health care, 
childcare, etc.) and additional businesses to engage in a partnership pilot. 
 

 
 

Office of Professional Learning & Ed Services: Social Media 
The department’s social media presence continues to grow. Like our page on Facebook 
(Regional Office of Education #47) and download our ROE47 App for weekly teacher talks, 
instructional tips, news, giveaways, updates & more! Follow us on Twitter @RegionalOffice47 
Want to hear from educators & students in the classroom? Check out our Teacher Talks on 
YouTube! We have an extensive library of 153 videos (and growing) in our collection! 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Upcoming Events 

 

 

Battelle for Kids CCR Summit 



 
 

  

  



 
 

  

  



 
 

  

  



 
 

  

  

 

Office of Professional Learning & Ed Services: Professional Learning Events 
 
November 2024 Participants - 166 
 



 
 
Wednesday, November 6 
Youth Mental Health First Aid Training @ SVCC 

Thursday, November 7 
School Counselors & Social Workers Networking Session @ ROE 47 
 
Monday, November 11 
Amplify ELA Networking Session @ 3:15 p.m. 
 
Tuesday, November 12 
LETRS Cohort 2 @ 3:30 p.m. 
Pathway Quarterly Cohort Networking @ 3:15 p.m. 

Friday, November 15 
Early Childhood Summit @ SVCC 
 
Tuesday, November 19 
Math for ALL Cohort @ ROE #47 
New Teacher Cadre @ 3:30 p.m.  
 
Thursday, November 21 
Administrator Networking Session @ 9:00 a.m. 
November 2024 in Photos: 
 

 
 



 
 

  

 

 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Office of Professional Learning & Ed Services: NEXUS 

 
Our Nexus team has been working hard, this month, to get all of our families connected 
to support for both Thanksgiving and Christmas, as those holidays are quickly 
approaching and the need in our area can be overwhelming. 



 
 

 
 

Office of Professional Learning & Ed Services: Student Attendance Support 



 
 

 

Parents as Teachers First Years 



 
 

November brought news of an upcoming monitoring visit from our funder, the Illinois State Board 
of Education.  Although this is an opportunity for growth, staff are always somewhat stressed by 
their visits.  Part of the visit includes videotapes of home visits that the monitors then evaluate 
and recommend areas for improvement.   The hardest part (besides staff worrying that 
everything has to be perfect) is convincing families to be willing to tape a home visit.  Families 
often share very personal information and family stressors during their visits that they may not 
feel comfortable having on a videotape.  We appreciate the family volunteers who are willing to 
let us videotape a visit so that we can use them as a tool to improve our services. 
 
The program coordinator, Lois Meisenheimer, has been selected to serve on the Illinois Parents 
as Teachers State Office Advisory Council, which comprises 12 advisory board members from 
across the state.  Members included 4 representatives from the state office, a representative 
from each of the two home-visiting funding agencies (the Illinois State Board of Education and 
the Illinois Department of Human Services), and 6 program supervisors.  The inaugural meeting 
was held in November.  Data was shared with the advisory board about statewide PAT affiliate 
programs which were quite notable.  Across Illinois, 7,749 families were served by PAT 
programs last year, including 8,988 children.  The Illinois state PAT office also provides more 
training annually than the PAT National office does, and overall, Illinois PAT programs meet 
quality standards and have more blue ribbon affiliates at a higher percentage rate than PAT 
programs nationally.  The representative from IDHS was also impressed with the family retention 
rate and longevity of the families enrolled in PAT programs across the state which speaks 
volumes to the strength of relationships that are being developed and the opportunities for 
change and strengthening of families enrolled in PAT programs.  We are thrilled to be able to 
represent this section of the state on this council and also to be part of such an impressive 
network of programs that are supporting families in this state. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Education Outreach Program 



 
 
As November comes to an end and we prepare for the Winter season, the Education Outreach 
Program wants to take this time to be thankful for what we have and have worked hard for.  For 
many of our students, they are setting and achieving their goals by coming to class regularly!  
We can officially say that we have consistent attendance and participation from our students.  
Due to this, testing is at an all time high.  We had 5 students pass GED tests in November and 
already have 5 more scheduled for the first week of December! The students’ are meeting their 
academic and personal goals, and our program is fulfilling grant requirements. 

 

Also with the colder season ahead, the Education Outreach Program and the supportive staff 
have developed “Giving Trees” for our classrooms in Sterling and Oregon.  We have had 
generous donations of hygiene supplies and hats so far and they are absolutely needed and 
used! It is a wonderful time of the year and we want to make sure all of our students get to feel 
cheerful and supported.  

 

 

McKinney Vento Homeless Program 
 

November is the National McKinney Vento Homeless Conference.  It was held in Orlando and 
attended by over 2000 people.  Great wealth of information and other State experiences makes 
this a great opportunity to learn more about this program and steps that others take to reach 
and support the children in their educational travels.   I feel very fortunate that I was able to 
attend this year.  Resources will be shared with our districts to help them better understand and 
serve our children. 
 

Center For Change 



 
 
 

December 

As we close out the year and move into the winter months, we are excited to reflect on the 
progress we’ve made and share our plans for continued growth and engagement into the second 
semester. 

This semester has been one of growth, connection, and success. Our October outing to Selmi's 
Pumpkin Patch was a wonderful experience for our students, providing them with an opportunity 
to connect with the community while enjoying hands-on, seasonal activities. The event was well-
received by students and staff, reinforcing the importance of providing opportunities outside the 
classroom that promote social and emotional learning. 

As we prepare for the second semester, we are introducing monthly themes centered on student 
growth and performance. These themes will focus on essential values such as: 

● Rewards for Attendance: Encouraging consistent participation and recognizing students 
for their commitment to learning. 

● Showing Respect: Reinforcing positive interactions and respect towards peers, staff, and 
the community. 

● Acts of Kindness: Promoting compassion and teamwork within our school and beyond. 

These monthly themes will help us build a stronger culture of achievement and positivity while 
recognizing and celebrating individual student successes. 

Thank you for your continued support of the Center for Change. Together, we are fostering an 
environment where students can thrive both academically and personally. 



 
 

 


